Bondi Junction Precinct Minutes

WEDNESDAY 18TH MAY 2005
6:30 pm WAVERLEY LIBRARY THEATRETTE


Precinct Executive present: Peter Lynch, Chair, Co-Convener
Mark Kerrins, Minutes
Eric Gyors
Tony Moses 
Gabrielle Haumesser

Councilors present: Councilor Peter Moscatt, Mayor
Councilor Mora Main
Councilor Kerryn Sloan

Council staff present: Nicole Stevens, Waverley Council Community Liaison Officer
David Follington, Waste Education Officer

Apologies: Paula Gallagher
Les Wicks
Matilda Orinuella
Marcia West
Linda Heaphy

Minutes of previous meeting were tabled and taken as read.

Welcome to our ward councilors 

Address by the Mayor, Cr Peter Moscatt
 Oxford Street West works currently underway, general area down Newland Street down to York Street on both sides. Work includes new footpath, street furniture, gutter and kerb with new paving as in Oxford Street Mall. Kerb to north-west corner of Oxford and Newland will be re-aligned for safer turning of buses.
Contractor began May 2005 with anticipated completion January 2006. Work staged in blocks to minimize disruption to traffic, pedestrians and tenants beginning at eastern end and working towards the western. Installation of Energy Australia pillar boxes underway.
 Tenders for the Oxford Street Bus Stops required outside Westfield are currently under consideration by Westfield. Works should take 4 weeks with anticipated completion by end July 2005.
 Collection of abandoned Trolleys in CBD has improved, however not in outer residential areas. Council may seek legal advice on the collecting and dumping of trolleys if pickup not improved.
 Draft DCP and LEP for Bondi Junction are currently on public exhibition with responses due today. Council to consider all submissions before making a decision on the plans.
 Waverley Strategic Plan consultation is underway with further consultations held in June. It will identify how Council will respond to the needs of the community over the next 12 years. Web site www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/together

 Bondi Junction Post Office relocation. Petitions are still coming in and these are being forwarded to Malcolm Turnbull and Senator Helen Coonan. A request for ‘Freedom of Information’ has been lodged relating to leasing information with Westfield. 

Address by Cr Kerryn Sloan
At the last Council meeting Kerryn put a motion (that was passed) for a DCP to be in place to limit noise. This is in relation to the way buildings are built. Tim Roberts (Westfield Rep.) was able to fix some issues with noise and light emanating from Westfield. He is willing to meet with groups of residents 

The order of agenda items was not as per flyer but altered to accommodate available times for visiting speakers.

1. Eastern Suburbs ‘Liquor Accord’ by Rob Riddle (CEO East’s League Club)
A brief PowerPoint presentation was given, with the following major points:
The Eastern Suburbs Liquor Accord has been established for six months.
The Liquor Accord is aimed at improving safety and amenity in the Eastern Suburbs.
The four Accord Principles are:
 Responsible service of Alcohol
 Improvement of Safety and Security
 Creating good neighbourly relations
 Cooperation with the Community and Police
The Accord achieves:
 Reduction in alcohol related violence
 Reduction in anti-social behaviour
 Improved compliance with the Liquor Act
 Improved safety and perception of safety
 Improved cooperation between community groups
 Increased business opportunities
 Improved image of the Eastern Suburbs
The Accord members are recognized through the display of Accord logo, posters etc.
To join members must meet criteria for compliance and maintain these criteria – otherwise membership is terminated.
Accord areas currently covered are Bondi Beach and Bondi Junction. Of the 140 liquor dispensing outlets there are currently only 24-25 members currently – mainly restaurants, hotels, bottle shops and clubs.
Accord initiatives are:
 Alcohol linking programs
 Drink spiking awareness campaign
Future campaigns:
 School education
 Secondary supply to minors
 Designated driver programs

Brochures outlining the Accord were handed out.

Questions:
Q. (Kerryn Sloan) Aggressive behaviour by patrons noticed without much being done by security guards or police. There is a serious amount of work to be done in this respect to protect residents and local shop keepers.
Q. (Tony Moses) The Mill Hill Hotel doesn’t appear to be on the list, is this the case and why aren’t they?
A. They are not on the list. Every hotel was given the opportunity of joining.
Q. Is it compulsory to join?
A. No, not currently – but hopefully in time it will be.

Eric Gyors commented that this was a great initiative and wished for its continued support.

2. Post Office Update presented by Lee Rhiannon, MLC and Frank Cahill
Lee spoke first and commented that she lived in Waverley and is shocked by the relocation of the post Office into different parts of the Westfield complex. A shop-front Post Office is wanted and the momentum gained in last few months needs to be continued.
A protest was held last year and a public meeting in March this year at the Mill Hill Centre. She is hoping that a deputation can be made to local member Malcolm Turnbull and to the Minister Helen Coonan.
Frank then spoke and commented on the well attended meeting at the Mill Hill Centre. He listed other ‘town-centers’ where a Post Office occurred both within a Westfield complex and outside of the complex. He suggested that concerned public write letters to the minister, Helen Coonan and to Australia Post. He has had not much success in getting satisfactory responses from either Australia Post or parliamentary members.

Questions:
Q. (Eric Gyors) One of the Westfield ‘conditions of consent’ was that no public utilities were to be located within Westfield – the Post Office seems to be have been overlooked. Eric has tried to obtain information from the planning authority (DIPNAR) and from Waverley Council (Bill Gawne) relating to the number of Section 96 applications approved. It is also believed that Australia Post were offered attractive terms to relocate within Westfield.
Q. From an Occupational Health & Safety aspect there is concern that postal workers would be endangered from poor ventilation etc. in the carpark location. Response from the Ministers office was that these confirmed to required Australian Standards.

Frank commented that if a current affairs program filmed the issue that this would gain some action. Frank then put a motion to the floor:
“This Precinct Meeting –
 Notes that a post office serves a critical community function and expects the local post office to be centrally and conveniently located, as far as possible at street level within the central business district of the community, so as to provide convenient access to all members of the community, particularly for the frail, for older people, for people with mobility problems and those who are sight-impaired
 Notes that Australia Post has failed in its responsibilities to the residents and many of the businesses of Bondi Junction by allowing the post office to be swallowed up by the giant Westfield complex with postal services split over three different locations, deep within the complex, causing confusion and massive inconvenience for those wanting to use the post office, separate from a shopping excursion to Westfield
 Notes also that a number of businesses located in Bondi Junction have been adversely impacted by the relocation of the post office as have many residents who either cannot access the new locations or have to invest more precious time and effort in doing so
 Notes further that a hot, uncomfortable and smelly car park filled with carbon monoxide fumes from cars using the car park is a highly inappropriate location for post office boxes, especially for people who choose to collect their mail on foot
 Notes that there seven known precedents in Sydney where there exists a large Westfield complex containing an Australia Post PostShop and a separate Australia Post PostShop or post office located at very close proximity but outside the Westfield complex. These locations are Burwood (additional post office in Burwood Plaza, Railway Parade), Chatswood (Victor Street), Hornsby (Coronation Street), Hurstville (McMahon Street), Liverpool (George Street), Mt Druitt (Mt Druitt Road) and Parramatta (Macquarie Street)
 Calls on the Minister for Communications, the Hon. Senator Helen Coonan, MP, to establish a separate post office outlet in the Bondi Junction CBD, at street level and encompassing full postal services including post office boxes so that residents and businesses can access these services without having to waste time navigating their way deep within the huge Westfield complex just to do their postal business – as exists at Burwood, Chatswood, Hornsby, Hurstville, Liverpool, Mt Druitt and Parramatta
 Establishes a Steering Group of committed residents and businesses prepared to work together in the interests of the Bondi Junction community to formulate appropriate community action to achieve the objectives outlined in this Motion.”
Seconded by Mark Kerrins and passed unanimously.
Contact Frank Cahill if interested in joining the Steering Committee.

3. New Garbage System presented by David Follington (Waverley Council).
David handed out pamphlets and explained the new “3 bin system” as displayed on the banners in the auditorium.
The RED bins are for Garbage only, whereas the other two bins are for recycling, the BLUE bins are for paper and cardboard, 
The YELLOW bins are for other recyclables such as glass, metals and plastics.

Bins should be delivered to the Bondi Junction area within the next two months.
Units will have larger bins (240 litres) which are shared and households 140 litre bins.
Pizza boxes, milk cartons, steel cans and plastics labeled 1 – 7) can now be recycled.
No polystyrene or black meat trays accepted though.

Calendars of clean-up, garden waste and other pick-up services can be obtained by ringing Council

Questions:
Q. (Don Rugless) How often are pick-ups
A. RED bins every week, recycling bins on alternate weeks (as per calendar)
Q. How will Garden Waste be collected?
A. Same as now, in a box
Q. Can plastic bags be put into recycled?
A. No, but Council has a plastic bag exchange for calico bags.
Q. Do lids have indication of what each bin can accept?
A. Yes. 
Q. Is there an education program at schools?
A. Yes.

4. Tower Radiation Botany Street presented by Ann Wagstaff & Simone Odges (Tower Sanity Alliance).
Senator Helen Coonan is the Minister responsible.

The main issue is ‘video phones’. Of concern to residents in Bondi Junction is the Waverley Telstra Tower. The Australian Communications web site lists what is in this area.
It has been shown that Cancer clusters occur around towers, with insurance companies now putting exclusion clauses into their policies if located near a tower.
Tower exclusion zones have been ignored by both the Australian and UK governments.
Mobile / video phones should not be used by young children.

Contact the “Tower Sanity” group for answers to the questions the industry won’t tell you. 
Web site: www.towersanity.org
E-mail: towersanity@yahoo.com.au
simoneodgers@bigpond.com

Research into the effects of these towers is still on-going.

Gabrielle Haumesser then put a motion to the floor:
“that this precinct requests Waverley Council to prepare an independent report on the following:
1. an EWE overlay of the site
2. epidemiological study of the area within 500m radius of the site to identify any clusters or patterns of disease
3. that the study identifies existing 3G infrastructure.”
Seconded by Tom Wharton, passed unanimously.

5. Development Application (DA) update presented by Mark Kerrins 
 67 – 69 Denison St, Bondi Junction (DA 50/2004), Uniting Church Site
A ruling was made by the “Land & Environment Court” on 15 April 2005 refusing the application.
 84 Ruthven Street, Bondi Junction (DA 854/2003).
A revised design was required by Council and after a site inspection by Councilors the application was approved with additional conditions which improved the degree of privacy and decreased the amount of overshadowing to neighbouring properties.
 31-33 Botany Street, Bondi Junction (DA 211/2005)
A new DA has been lodged by a different set of architects. The scale and bulk of the original design has been reduced significantly. The number of apartments has been reduced from 16 down to 13. The apartments are a mix of 1, 2 & 3 bedrooms with parking for 13 cars undercover and 3 at street level. The Botany Street façade is maintained with part of the Birrell Street façade also retained – which now follows along the contours of the street and relates to the Victorian terrace on the side boundary in a more sympathetic way. There are still a number of concerns with the proposal, the major one being the proximity of the building to the western boundary in Birrell Street. The issues of privacy and overlooking need to be addressed here. Another concern is the loss of a couple of mature trees at the rear of the site. The proposal will go before the SEPP 65 review panel where hopefully these issues and others will be addressed. It was agreed that a letter should be sent to Council outlining the Precincts concern with the above matters.
 149 Oxford Street, Bondi Junction (DA 252/2005)
This proposal is for external signage to a shop located with-in the Oxford Street Mall, and backing onto Spring Street. A “Discount Chemist Warehouse”. The proposed signage will cover most of the frontage on both streets and is to be painted in bright Yellow, Red and Blue. It was agreed that the precinct would send a letter to Council objecting to the garish colours and the extent of the signage.

6. Annual Election of Executive chair taken over by Nicole Stevens
Peter Lynch vacated the chair, which was then taken by Nicole Stevens, Waverley Council Community Liaison Co-coordinator. Peter thanked Mark Kerrins for his services as a representative of the Executive over the past years, who would not be standing for re-election. Nicole then called for nominations to the executive.

Nominations: Les Wicks co-convener
Peter Lynch co-convener
Eric Gyors Council & Westfield liaison
Paula Gallagher Combined Precinct & DA representative
Gabrielle Haumesser Youth representative
Tony Moses Environment, small business & garbage

New executive was elected by the floor.

General Business
Item 1, presentation by Paul Reichman of “Charter Drive”. This is a car sharing business that is extending its services to the Bondi Junction area. It has local Council support. A pamphlet was circulated explaining how the service would operate. Contact details are: 
Phone: 9328 2245; e-mail: paulr@charterdrive.com and web: www.charterdrive.com

Meeting closed at 8:35pm

Next Public Meeting of Bondi Junction Precinct 17 August 2005
